enai Peninsula sorough

ar 2022 State Capital Improvement Projects

|_CAPITAL PROJECT: Anchor Point Flood and Storm Water Mitigation Project |

Funding Recipient: Kenai Peninsula Borough

Project Name: Road Service Area — Anchor Point Flood and Storm Water mitigation
project
Detailed Project Description and Justification:

The Kenai Peninsula Borough is seeking $1,800,000.00 to mitigate seasonal flooding and stormwater conveyance issues in the
Granross Grove Unit 1 subdivision in Anchor Point.

Background

The Kenai Peninsula Borough Road Service Area provides for year-round maintenance of over 650 miles of Roads in the Kenai
Peninsula Borough. Roughly, 98% of the Roads in the system are gravel surfaces. The majority of the roads in the system were
adopted by the Kenai Peninsula Borough from the State of Alaska. The remained were either adopted into the program by the property
owners through a road maintenance application process.

The Kenai Peninsula Road Service area prioritizes its Capital improvement projects through the use of a Tier list that is generated by
the department through their operational assessment. The list is then evaluated by the Road Service Area Board and a
recommendation for yearly priority projects, extending out to 5 years is sent to the Borough administration for inclusion in the annual
budget at the wishes of the assembly.

Justification

Every year the Granross Grove Unit 1 subdivision experiences seasonal flooding and stormwater conveyance issues that overtake
local roads and private property within and adjacent too the subdivision. The Kenai Peninsula Borough Road Service Area is committed
to capital improvements of its road system and appropriates approximately $2,300,000.00 in RSA funds each fiscal year to address
road and stormwater conveyance deficiencies.

In addition to the highest priority roads and storm water conveyance issues listed above, seasonal flooding and stormwater conveyance
continues to threaten the road system and private property in the area of and adjacent tothe Granross Grove Unit 1 Subdivision.
Maintenance in this subdivision will steadily increase over the next 5 years and will most likely lead to poor, unsafe travel conditions,
and damage to private property. The total estimated cost of rehabilitation to this drainage system is estimated at $1,800,000.00.

Methodology

Should funding be made available the Kenai Peninsula Borough would immediately launch a seasonal flooding and stormwater
conveyance rehabilitation project, using ditching, Road development, and strategic culvert placement to safely route seasonal flood
water and stormwater away from the subdivision. The project will begin in the construction season of 2022 with an estimated
completion date sometime in the construction season of 2023 ..

Funding Requested: S Election District: Senate:
Total Project Cost: ) 1,800.000.00. House:
Local Match (if any): S

CONTACT INFORMATION
Name, Title: John Hedges, Purchasing and Contracting Director Phone: 907-262-2037
Address: 47140 E Poppy Lane Fax:

City, State Zip:  Soldotna, AK 99669 E-mail:









